Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

December 11, 2018
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting on December 11, 2018 at Eden Town Office at 5PM.  The purpose of this meeting was to work on proposed budgets for FY19/20 and meet with Eden Youth Sports Committee (EYSC) members to discuss a grievance.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.  For the EYSC portion of this special meeting those present were:  Melinda Mascolino (ECS Principal), Melissa Morin, Susan Demers, Tyler Gillespie, Kristi Johnson (EYSC members) and Ernest “Stub” Earle. 
Ricky opened the budget meeting at 5:15PM.  From 5:15PM to 6:30PM the Selectboard reviewed year end accounting for FY17/18 and budget status reports for FY/18/19 as they worked on the Selectboard Fund portion of the proposed budget.  At 6:30PM the budget meeting was suspended to meet with EYSC.
Ricky opened the EYSC meeting at 6:30PM.  Ricky stated that comments and questions needed to be addressed to the Selectboard, not to each other.  Following this conduct was the proper way to work toward getting any issues resolved.  
· Tyler questioned if having a husband and wife on EYSC was a conflict of interest?  No, there is nothing in EYSC By-Laws prohibiting this.  Tyler felt this led votes to be one sided.  Ricky said it should not be; they are a five (5) member board; compared it to the Selectboard; everyone is not always going to agree; if only four (4) members are present at a meeting and the vote is a tie you should move on and discuss it another time.  
· Melinda asked Tyler for an example.  Tyler referred to when prices were set for participation and uniform deposits.  Susan explained the reasoning behind the deposit increase – uniforms were not being returned which caused an increase in new uniform purchases – the deposit acts as an incentive to return the uniform – deposits monies are not cashed/deposited – they are held at the town office – when uniform is returned you receive your original check/cash back.  Ricky added that in today’s world deposits are required, the town requires a deposit at LERA, it is not being done against the kids, parents and coaches are responsible to make sure things are returned.  Adam agreed that as a coach return of the uniform was as much a part of your responsibility as teaching kids how to behave on the court; uniforms need to be used the next year for the next group of kids; committees will always have conflicts and not always agree; do not take it out on the kids.  Melissa added that they did make every effort to meet parents that could not come to uniform collection night at other places and that the current cost of a uniform is $52 and there are 126 kids participating.  Kristi added there were multiple uniform collection nights.  
· In response to a comment on kids from out of town participating, Adam noted that this was a good thing as it is getting more kids to participate in something other than sitting in front of a computer/phone screen.  Melinda inquired of other costs.  Melissa said referees needed to be paid with EYSC providing whistles.  Melinda added that if parents approach ECS with a desire for their children to play, ECS has provided tuition to those children.  Melissa added that the participation fees ($30 for individual/$45 for a family) helps to offsets league dues, referees and equipment costs; other towns charge higher amounts which are non-refundable, have no uniform deposit but have gone from uniforms to t-shirts due to the cost.  
· Stub questioned adding cheerleading to the list of sports offered; felt it was taking floor time away from basketball; middle and high school do not have cheerleaders but have gone to dance teams.  Tracey disagreed with Stub recounting her personal experience in school: not being interested in playing a sport; this avenue provides another opportunity for participation on a team, working as a group, getting out in front of the public, thus building self-esteem and confidence at a young age.  Susan said there are 27 Eden children and three from out of town in this year’s program.  Melissa added that this program was not in last year’s budget so a deposit, fundraising and support from the Promise Community provided the uniforms and equipment needed.  Susan added that they held 50/50 and a cookie raffle but the concession sales were for the 6th grade class trip.  Melinda reviewed with EYSC the current schedule of team practice times and noted that cheerleading practice did not infringe upon the team practice times.  
· Tyler questioned why the school couldn’t take over EYSC?  Ricky said he is unsure how other towns run their programs, but in the past it we were told it would add monies to the “cost per pupil” figure.  Melinda added it might be wise to consult the new schoolboard on whether this is an option now as a consolidated district.  
· The topic of cost was brought up again.  Melinda felt participation by 126 did not give the appearance of being cost prohibitive.  Tyler spoke of some he knew who feel it is.  Melinda asked all EYSC members to direct those families to contact the school about a scholarship as they do not want to turn anyone away.  
· Tyler then spoke of some who had been told they were too late to register.  Melissa explained she was approached about this and told the party a decision could not be made outside the board; the board then voted to extend the registration period.  Melinda inquired if there were a universal registration date.  Melissa stated all towns try to do this prior to their group meeting when schedules and team rosters are reviewed, but sometimes dates get changed.  Ricky stated that again this lead back to parents taking responsibility, it was no different than paying a bill on time.  
· At this time, George questioned why we were all at this meeting, what was the purpose?  Tyler said he planned to resign but would like to continue to coach baseball; the person the problem is centered around was not here.  Tracey stated that Wayne had sent a letter prior to the meeting advising he had a boiler issue and flooded basement at home and could not attend.  
· Melinda now spoke to EYSC:  She was unclear of what had happened, but during teacher conferences and the book fair a verbal fight had taken place involving EYSC; as principal, she cannot take this responsibility and will not have this conduct in the building; if EYSC wants to continue to meet at the school they need to be respectful; if not, EYSC will no longer be allowed to meet at ECS; she would like a schedule emailed to her; other groups are also using the school, some can occasionally meet in a classroom, but she wants all to have equal access to the gym; EYSC activities should be put on ECS calendar.  Melissa said practices can be scheduled between Tues and Saturday; she will work with Jay to work out problems with entering activities to the school calendar and will also utilize the web site.  Ricky confirmed that EYSC needed to control themselves when in that building.  Adam added that to some children, their happy space is at the school or with their coach and team; we as adults need to keep it calm as we don’t know what their home life is like.  Melissa said this was why she coached, she wanted the kids to have a good opportunity.  Melinda said it was a huge compliment to EYSC’s volunteer work as they had touched 126 kids.  
· George asked Tyler if he had reconsidered resigning – No.  George made the motion to accept Tyler Gillespie’s resignation from EYSC.  Adam seconded the motion.  Approved.  Stub thanked everyone for listening.  George asked EYSC to think of anyone who may be interested in filling the vacant position.
At 7:30PM the Selectboard returned to working on their proposed FY19/20 budget.  Adam made the motion to sign the VAST landowner permission form for use of East Hill Rd and South Pond Rd discussed at the Dec 10th Selectboard meeting.  Approved and signed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15PM.

Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin
Town Administrative Assistant

PAGE  
December 11, 2018
Town of Eden Selectboard Minutes
Page 2

